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Hello everyone, IS Your 
Registration In Yet don't forget 
the deadline is the 28th of this 
month hurry and save some 
money. Please register for the 
Saturday dinner we will be 
serving Prime Rib or Chicken for 

20.00 dollars, the same people that do the dinner for Desert Spring Fling will be doing our dinner and we 
all know how good that is. On Friday night the District will be serving a pulled pork sandwich with goodies 
for free. Chapter Z will be cooking breakfast for $7.00 dollars on Friday, Saturday and Sunday morning 
One Dollar of that will be going for The Ride For Kids. 

We do have a lot of fun things lined up to do at the Convention this year, our theme is Carnival 
Under The Sun so we have ask different chapters to put on carnival games for you, we have 14 chapters 
that have put their name on the list for games. Each chapter will charge for their games and they get to 
keep all of the money they raise for themselves. The district gets none of their money. There will be a 
contest for the best game and the Chapter that wins will receive $50.00 dollars for being the best one. 
The games will be under a 10 by 10 canopy this will be set up on the grassy knoll.  

Chapter M will be the host chapter, so they will keep the coffee pots going and one of their 
members, Richard Skeins has set up 3 rides this year, there will be a short ride, a medium ride, and a 
long ride so you can choose what distance you want to travel for the day.  

We have vendors lined up for this event also, I got an email just lately that Leisure-Lit will be there 
along with Mark Dalton for pin stripping and other things that you might want to get done on your bike or 
helmet. We will be having a bike show and a light parade, Wally has been in touch with the police about 
all of that.  

We have the camping prices very low this year tent site with power will be 7.00,an RV will be 
10.00, the fairgrounds have plenty of power for everyone that needs it. There will also be a dump site on 
the grounds for those that need to use that. We will also have ice in site for sale. We have also been in 
contact with an Ice Cream place in town Eli's and Cathy's they will be doing a special for us for the 
weekend. 

Bob Minor and Tom Denny will be putting on some Rider Education classes For us also So 
please come and sign up and lets have some fun this year in Grandview Washington HOPE TO SEE 
YOU ALL THERE THIS YEAR  

 
THANK YOU 
SUSIE HUTCHINSON DISTRICT DIRECTOR  
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

Susie and Frank Hutchinson 
District Directors                                    
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Hello to all, 

Let us wish all of the 

Fathers and Grandfathers a 

very Happy Fatherôs Day, 

hope you are treated to 

something fun and enjoyable, 

from your loved ones. 

Well here we are in the mouth of June already, it is hard to believe it, we have been to 

chapter Lôs rally, and if you did not get to go to it, I am sorry for you, we had a blast. I would like 

to send a big thanks to all of chapter L, for all the hard work you all did, so we could have the 

fun we all had. It was good to see everyone that was there. So keep up the good work chapter 

L, and see you next year.  

Then we come home for 2 days and head back to east of the MTôs, off to chapter R rally 

in Milton Free Water. I am so glad we got to go to this, this year; we have been trying for the last 

couple of years and you know the thing called life happens. But we made it this year, and what 

a treat, the work, they all do to feed everyone all week-end and their food is outstanding never 

once was hungry, they made sure of that. I have to say nicely done chapter ï R and here is to 

the next one. O Ya I have to say congrats to Wally and Anna for their big win at the wild horse. 

That was fun to watch them as they were winning their big jackpot.  

So now we are back home and this Sat is the Duck hunt, looking forward to that. It is 

always fun. Hope to see all of u there. It is so important to get out and support all of the fellow 

chapters if you can. I know it is hard to go to all, but take in as many as you can. It is time to 

have some funnnn!!!!!!!!!!!!!There are a lot of things going on this mouth so take some time and 

enjoy all that you can. Hope to see you all there.   

 

 Keep the shiny side up, 

A.D.D Reggie and Chuck 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reggie  Baumer and Chuck Porter 
Assistant District Directors                                    
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Now that we are into our 

riding season: I wish to 

remind everyone about the 

topic for this month (Road 

Conditions). I was working on my article and this one here from By Jeff Cobb, REGION 

A, ALABAMA, CHAPTER A, really did an outstanding job of making my think and I feel 

it will do the same for you to. Enjoy 

 

Road Conditions  

 

Riding a motorcycle safely and in control means not just better bike handling; it also 

means judging road conditions. No matter what your experience level, riding on busy 

roads - which often have poor surfaces ï can challenge any rider.  

According to the Motorcycle Safety Foundation and other instructors, the best attitude to 

adopt is to become a ñlife long learner.ò Enrolling in a riderôs class from time to time, as 

well as proactive self-learning are healthy continuing education habits to get into.  

With experience, riders learn the importance of scanning the road, and they develop 

greater awareness of conditions as they ride, including ability to estimate traction, which 

has been described as ñreadingò types of pavement.  

Gauging traction is critical! With only two thin tires, it is more important for riders than 

drivers of four-wheelers.  

Recognizing when clean pavement is slick, or offers average traction, or is especially 

grippy, as well as noticing if it is littered with sand, gravel, oil increases chances for 

safety and control.  

According to a study of motorcycle crashes done by the University of Southern 

California and the U.S. Department of Transportation, about 75 percent of accidents 

involved collision with another vehicle, and 25 percent were single-vehicle cases where 

the rider simply fell, or hit something. 

 Rider error was the cause of about two-thirds of all single-vehicle accidents. The typical 

error was a ñslideoutò or a fall due to over braking or running wide on a curve due to 

excess speed or under cornering. 

 

 

 

Bob Minor 
District Rider Educator                                    
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See how you fare in our safety quiz  

Circle your answer then check at end to see how you did.  

1. If you are caught riding in strong or severe winds, you should: a) Steer away 

from the wind so it pushes you safely. b) Steer into the wind as much as possible. c) 

Keep a good grip on the handlebars, a firm planting of your feet on the pegs and 

keeping your arms and shoulders flexible. d) A and C. e) B and C. 

 2. If it is wet or raining, when using the brakes, it is best to: a) Pump both brakes 

alternately. b) Pump the front, and lightly tapping the rear. c) Use only the back brake, 

not touching the front brake. d) Use both brakes like normal, as long as you are straight 

up and down. e) Use both brakes carefully, progressively and smoothly. 

 3. If riding on gravel-strewn roads: a) Slightly accelerate to better accommodate 

clearing the gravel. b) Slow down as needed. c) Meander back and forth to dodge the 

bulk of the gravel if you can. d) Never use the brakes. e) Carefully use the brakes. f) A 

and D. g) B and E.  

4. When riding on gravelly road surfaces, you should: a) Watch the front wheel 

closely. b) Keep your eyes up looking ahead to where you want to go. c) Increase your 

speed slightly. d) Decrease your speed slightly as needed. e) B and D f) A and C.  

5. When attempting to slow on a straight section of gravelly road, you should: a) 

Use only the back brakes. b) Use both brakes gently. c) Pump the brakes. d) Donôt use 

the brakes at all.  

6. When cornering and you realize you are on sandy or graveled road surface: a) 

Straighten up and go into the other lane as long as no cars are coming. b) Try to steer 

sharply and avoid the gravel. c) Try not to use the brakes. d) Gently use the brakes.  

7. If you see a pothole coming: a) Slam on the brakes so you donôt hit it too hard. b) 

Swerve as hard as you can. c) Steer around it if you can, and if you canôt avoid it, hit it 

as squarely as possible. d) Speed up so you will clear it better. e) Stand up and pull 

back slightly on the handlebars to lighten the front end. f) Either C or E, depending on 

circumstances.  

8. The following usually offers the best grip: a) Weathered and oily asphalt. b) New 

asphalt. c) Old dry asphalt. d) Concrete. e) Could be either B or C.  
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9. If you have to make a swift evasive turn left, at speed, you: a) Press hard on the 

right grip. b) Press hard on the left grip. c) You lean left hard and do not press the bars 

either way. d) You press on the right grip, and lean left as well as you can.  

10. When riding after dark, the following is the best all around advice for safety: a) 

Never exceed the speed limit. b) Slow down below the speed limit. c) Ride normally. d) 

Do not outrun your headlights. e) Do not ride after dark unless you absolutely have to.  

11. If it starts to rain: a) Find a bridge and pull under it. b) If there are no bridges, pull 

over and seek shelter if you can. c) At least slow down, especially in the first 10 to 30 

minutes to allow the road to get ñwashedò clean. d) Donôt do anything different than if it 

were dry. 

 12. In worn out, rutted asphalt at intersections: a) The center third of the lane is 

most slippery and oily and so you should stay either to the right or left third. b) Even 

though it is more oily, the center is less worn, and statistically the safest pavement. c) It 

makes no difference which third you ride as long as you.  

13. If you hit a big piece of debris on the road: a) You should take the bike to a 

motorcycle shop for them to inspect it. b) You should schedule an oil change. c) If you 

donôt hear any strange noises, check the bike after the ride. d) Pull over and inspect the 

bikeôs tires, and undercarriage, etc.  

14. Generally, which could potentially be more hazardous while riding: a) A front 

flat tire because steering will be most affected. b) A rear flat tire because when the bike 

is upset, you usually want to use the rear brake, but canôt. c) It makes no difference, 

both tires are equally important.  

15. When crossing railroad tracks: a) Accelerate slightly, while hitting them at a slight 

angle, if possible. b) Attempt to hit them square, and accelerate as you approach them. 

c) Ride over them like normally, and donôt worry, modern motorcycle tires easily cross 

them, and it is no longer necessary to exercise caution. d) Attempt to cross the tracks 

approaching at a 90-degree angle under normal power, or a little slower if possible.  

16. When crossing the occasional "metal grate" bridge: a) If you speed up a little, it 

actually smoothes out the ride. b) Never attempt to cross a metal grate bridge because 

studies show they are usually too slippery and could cause a fall. c) As you approach, 

slow down as much as practical, neither on the gas, nor on the brakes, and ride it out as 

straight up and down as you can. d) You must be very careful on these types of bridges. 

Even in dry conditions they can be slippery, and they are extremely slippery when wet. 

e) B and D f) C and D. 
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17. If road construction crews are re-routing traffic: a) There is no cause for 

concern; construction managers are licensed by federal highway safety officials, and 

know how to safely divert traffic safely. b) It is advisable to avoid construction re-routes. 

Riders have been injured and killed, and you should avoid construction zones any time 

it is possible. c) Slow down, use the front and rear brakes gently as you come near, and 

ride within the posted construction zone speed limits, using caution. d) Slow down, use 

the front and rear brakes gently as you come near, and ride 10 mph below posted 

construction zone speed limits. Do not worry if motorists seem impatient.  

18. What is the best way to handle roadways in process of being resurfaced that 

have been "chewed up," or made rough by a roadway surface removal machine? 

a) Stop, and find a way to turn around. Do not ride on these surfaces. b) Slow down to a 

speed about half the posted speed limit, and take your time getting through. Do not let 

tailgating cars concern you. c) Absolutely do not use the brakes on these surfaces. d) 

Use the front sparingly, concentrating on the rear brake on these surfaces e) Ride 

slower, stay calm, and treat as rain grooves. Use both brakes carefully and be aware 

that the handlebars might oscillate from side to side which will get worse with higher 

speeds.  

19. If you encounter long sections of patched or repaired pavement: a) Try to stay 

on the new, patched sections. b) Do not ride on the new, patched sections. c) Ride 

wherever it looks smoothest, as long as you are steady, not meandering too much. 

Donôt ride along the seams between old and new sections. d) It does not matter what 

line you take. Road crews must do repairs within inspected standards. e) Avoid patched 

sections. If you have to stop, and turn around, it's OK.  

20. When crossing large swaths of painted markings (such as cross-ways, etc.): 

a) Use extreme caution. Stop and turn around if possible. b) These painted sections are 

super slippery when wet, and while ride-able, should be avoided if possible. c) These 

sections are not as slippery as some think because they have sand mixed in with the 

paint for traction. d) Use the brakes as normal to gently slow down to 15-20 mph below 

the limit, and otherwise do not worry about the painted sections. e) Make sure you are 

as close to vertical as possible. If you need to use the brakes while crossing through the 

painted road, use them gently. When wet, these surfaces are more slippery, but 

rideable. 
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21. Regarding "edges traps" some regions have cut into some of the shoulders of 

their roads, they: a) Are not a problem to modern motorcycles. b) Often times are not 

marked and especially hard to see in the dark. c) Can cause a crash if you try to re-

enter the road from the shoulder and hit the edge at the wrong angle. d) Are usually well 

marked. e) B and C. f) A and D.  

 

Answers: 1.e  2.e  3.g  4.e  5.b  6.c  7.f   8.e  9.b  10.d  11.c  12.a  13.d  14.a  15.d  16.f   

17.c  18.e  19.c  20.e  21.e 

 

By Jeff Cobb, 

REGION A, ALABAMA, CHAPTER A 

 

Provide to you from your Region Educator 

Bob Minor 
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Leadership Training  
  

 

 

 

 

 

Roy and Pearl McKenzie 
District Leadership Trainer                                    
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Washington District Chapter's Gathering Information 
Chapter Wk Day Time Town Contact Phone 

A 4th Saturday 8:30AM Seattle Sam & Doreen Grubbs 206-718-6814 

B 1st Sunday 8:30AM Bremerton Jim & June Dutton 360-551-2236 

C 2nd Saturday 8:00AM Everett Lee Ann Kelly 206-362-4903 

D 2nd Sunday 8:30AM Aberdeen Kerry & Greg Bash 360-249-4640 

E 3rd Saturday 8:00AM Bellevue John & Barb Smith 206-391-6343 

H 2nd Tuesday 6:30PM Lynden Randy & Debbie Reid 360-733-3123 

I 3rd Sunday 8:00AM Olympia Ray Abitz 360-790-2832 

L 2nd Saturday 9:00AM Kennewick Lloyd Finley 509-783-9789 

M 1st Saturday 12:00PM Yakima Steve and Linda Williams 509-965-0735 

N 3rd Sunday 8:30AM Spokane Dave and Terri Chromy 509-292-0314 

O 4th Saturday 8:00AM Port Orchard Ken Smith 360-876-6737 

P 3rd Saturday 1:00PM Longview Chuck Porter & Reggie 360-636-0519 

Q 1st Friday 7:00PM Puyallup Barry and Char Darling 253-535-4069 

R 1st Saturday 9:00AM Walla-Walla Jim Young 509-337-6582 

V 1st Thursday 6:00PM Auburn Garry & Maxine Alexander 253-770-3866 

X 1st Saturday 8:30AM Vancouver Dee Hall & Vanora Volk 360-254-2343 

Y 2nd Friday 6:30PM Enumclaw Roy & Pearl McKenzie 253-862-0220 

Z 2nd Saturday 1:00PM Centralia Jesse & Eva Valentine 360-888-0546 
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Washington District Staff Position Volunteers Serving 

District Directors Susie and Frank Hutchinson 

Assistant District Directors Reggie Baumer and Chuck Porter 

Assistant District Directors Wally and Anna Wallingford 

District Rider Educators Bob Minor 

Assistant District Rider Educator Randy and Debbie Reid 

Assistant District Rider Educator Tom Denny 

District Leadership Trainers Roy and Pearl McKenzie 

District Treasurers Susan Remer 

District Membership Coordinators Garry Alexander 

District Stores  

District Ambassador Jerry & Judy Thompson 

District WEB Master Becky Minor 

Couple of the Year Mike and Janet Turner 

District COY/IOY Coordinator Mike and Janet Turner 

Vendor Coordinators Wally Wallingford 

District Newsletter Editor Brad and Dee Kane 
 

Region I Staff Position Volunteers Serving 

Region Directors Mike and Peggy Hudnell 

Assistant Region Directors Dale and Shirley Dufner 

Assistant Region Directors Terry and Cheri Huffman 

Assistant Region Directors Russ and Laurie Parpart 

Region Rider Educators Bob and Becky Minor 

Region Instructor Coordinators Tim and Martie Mitchell 

Region Motorist Awareness Dave and Sheila Chavez 

Region Treasurers Erv and Phyllis Granahan 

Region Membership Coordinators Carmen Weakland 

Region Leadership Trainers John and Dianne Kester 

Region Ambassadors Tom and Mozelle Edwards 

Region Ambassadors Hank and Marilyn Smith 

Region WEB Master Scott Bowman 

Couple of the Year Larry and Barbara Kuzma 

Region COY/IOY Coordinator Dan and Carmen Weakland 

Region Newsletter Editor Shirley Dufner 
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